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TO the HHS Committee: I am testifying as  a private citizen in opposition to L.D. 867 Bill "An 
Act To Prohibit Mandatory COVID-19 Vaccinations for 5 Years To Allow for Safety Testing 
and Investigations into Reproductive Harm". 
I am sure that you will hear, in detail, from people far more qualified than I, as to why 
government in general and the HHS Committee in particular has no business endorsing this 
type of medical misinformation. Over time, immense harm to the public health has been done 
through deception and disinformation regarding vaccinations. 
The perpetrators of attempts to undermine trust in public health, such as that evidenced in 
this bill, are often quite effective in engendering fear. Since it is too late for no action to be 
taken on this bill, in the interest of ensuring that public debate is based in reason and not fear,
I urge the Committee as a whole to vote ought not to pass. 


